28th December 1978

Mr, Ian T, Macdonald
National Trust Cooe

21 King Street East
Toronto, Ontario, Canada
M5C 1B3

Dear Mr., Macdongld:

Your letter of 11th
plus copy of one from W.G,.,Schneider dated
10/11/78 arrived promptly. Thanks. His
reply is rather as I expected. Unfortunately
I have forgotten details of our brief
interview on 10/10/78. To refresh my
memory, please send to me a copy of your
letter of 12/10/78 to Schneider. .

The second paragraph on page 2 of his
letter is interesting, He gtateg others
might be induced to make additional contri-
butions. Probably we should get on with
this matter in a modest way soon, I'1l1l be
"~ back at Palatine, Illinois sometime during

May e o

Sincerely yours, :
&t Jbhlen
rote Reber
General Delivery

Bothwell, Tasmania
Australia 7411



